NANCY PELOSI

121H DisTRICT, CALIFORNIA @ungl‘tgg uf the @nitBh %tatﬁﬁ

SPEAKER OF THE HOUSE

DISTRICT OFFICE:

SaN Francisco FEDERAL BuiLbiNG

Bouse of Representatives %%T?Rfﬁiaséfgfgg
1236 L H O Bi ’ !
Weameton, DO 20515.0508 Washington, BE 20515-0508 (415 260.4562

(202) 225-4965 www.pelosi.house.gov

April 21, 2021

The Honorable Peter A. DeFazio, Chairman
The Honorable Sam Graves, Ranking Member
House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee

Dear Chairman DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves:

I am requesting funding for Quint-Jerrold Connector Road in surface transportation
reauthorization legislation.

The project sponsor for this project is the San Francisco County Transportation
Authority (SFCTA) and the project is located at Jerrold Avenue, San Francisco,
CA 94124.

The funding is designated for reconnecting two important throughways in the
Bayview, restoring a high-traffic route that was eliminated by a Caltrain berm
project. Currently, vehicles traveling between Oakdale and Jerrold use Phelps
Street, which is located in a residential area and was not designed to accommodate
heavy traffic. '

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the
following benefits: enhancing the traffic circulation in the area for businesses that
are a critical part of markets and restaurants in the area, reducing the safety
concerns for those living on Phelps Street, and serving a possible future Caltrain
light rail station, giving customers easier access to the station and the ability to
come and go with ease.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this
project.
best regards,

NANCY PELOSI
Member of Congress
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